Special meeting of the Waterloo Water & Light Commission held October 12, 2021

The meeting was called to order by President Tom Bergan at 7:00pm at the Waterloo Utilities office. Present were Commissioners Tim Thomas, Devin Schumann, Chuck Wallace, Superintendent Barry Sorenson, and Office Manager Joy Bisco. Absent Commissioner Vern Butzine.

Reevaluation of Wage Contract

It was moved by Thomas, seconded by Wallace, to go into closed session. Motion carried. It was moved by Thomas, seconded by Schumann, to return to open session. Motion carried. When the Commission approved the current wage contact on May 5, 2020 with the uncertainty of COVID decided upon a conservative wage contract subject to reevaluation. It was moved by Wallace, seconded by Schumann, to increase the January 1, 2022 wage contract from 2.5% to 5% to reflect industry comparisons. Motion carried.

It was moved by Thomas, seconded by Bergan, to adjourn. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted, Tim Thomas Secretary